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Summary: 

To The Secretary, Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee: 

I work as the Youth Program Manager for Community Cultural Development NSW. We are a state based not for profit organisation who encourage community development and expression using the arts as a fundamental tool. At the moment, most of our work is focused on Western Sydney, and as such, I work to serve many disadvantaged people. 

These proposed changes to the university system will serve to make further education even more inaccessible than it already is. University education has in the past been seen as an opportunity rather than a right, however, looking at things in the current climate, further education is a must, indeed a right of every Australian. It is important that the government start to recognise education as a right for ALL Australians, not just the privileged few.  Education is also one of the ways that people break the cycle of poverty and economic disadvantage. Speaking economically, the government will save money by giving people access to higher education. 

Personally I come from a working class family, and I was the first person to attend university. Getting a degree has changed my life. And this is not just because of the qualification I received. The university environment taught me a lot about leadership and community. It gave me a much broader perspective on the world and my position in it. It gave me the room to work out key things about myself and my community. 

It is the federal government's role and responsibility to provide Australian citizens with opportunities to make themselves the best people that they can be - everybody should have the opportunity to attend university of TAFE. EVERYBODY. Regardless of income. 

In this light, I believe that it is important for the government to:

* increase funding for universities and TAFE, to ensure that students have access to high quality teaching and resources; 

* increase funding to match the increased demand by young people who want to attend university or TAFE; 

* Undertake to offer free education for tertiary students by the abolishment of the Higher Education Contribution Scheme and fees for TAFE vocational courses; and

* Increase in the amount of Austudy and Youth Allowance that would allow young people who study to live above the poverty line. 

* It is also important that the government remove the parental means test that is applied to young students aged 18 years and older. The current age of independence of 21 for job seekers and 25 for students must be lowered to 18 years.

Sincerely: Cate Furey, Youth Program Manager, CCDNSW

